A note from the Headteacher

# NEWSLETTER

# DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:

LAST DAY OF TERM Friday 21st October 2022

#### TRAINING DAYS

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Monday 24th July 2023 Tuesday 25th July 2023

### CLASS ASSEMBLY DATES

Lewis Class - Tuesday 11th October 2022 October 2022

### HARVEST FESTIVAL

Mian Class –Tuesday 18th

Thursday 20th October 2022

We still have lots of lost property in school. If it is weather permitting, the uniform will be available on the school playaround on the day of the Harvest Festival Celebrations, Thursday 20th October. This uniform has been pre-cleaned and is open for all our parents to collect, free of charge, as part of our recycling scheme.

As we approach the end of the first term, we have lots coming up.

I would also like to remind you that parents and careers are welcome to attend their child's class assemblies again this year. These will take place on a Tuesday's at 9:15am. Please see a list of dates, for October, in the Dates for your Diary section.

Many thanks.

## **Eleanore Pickard**

### Mr Landa:

Unfortunately, after 17 years, Mr Landa our school caretaker will be leaving us. We would like to thank Mr Landa for all his hard work over the years, ensuring our school remains presentable and looking lovely. He will be greatly missed and we wish him the best of luck for the future.

If you are interested in applying for the Caretaker position, please apply here.

# Attendance:

Just a reminder that class doors close at 8:55am. We have recorded 51 Pupils late this week. Being late can lead to your child missing important learning time so please ensure your child/children arrive in school no later than 8:55am.

## **Harvest Festival:**

Our Harvest festival celebration is fast approaching and we would like to welcome our parents/carers to attend their child's performance. Key stage 2 will host their Harvest festival from 9:00am in the school hall, as will Key stage 1 at 10:00am. However, Reception will host their harvest festival in their classroom from 2:30pm. If you are attending Reception's performance, please go to the EYFS entrance, opposite Cragside field. We look forward to welcoming you all.

We are also collecting donations for our local food bank and any tinned or packaged goods will be warmly received.

### MacMillan Coffee Morning:

It was lovely to see everyone who attended our Macmillan Coffee Morning. We would like to thank everyone for you kind donations for the charity. We are pleased to announce that we raised £124.35 for the amazina charity. In addition, we have posted pictures from the day on our social media platforms, for those who want to take a look.









# NEWSLETTER

# **HAVA Coffee Morning:**

HAVA are hosting a coffee morning in our Blue hall every Wednesday starting next week, Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> October. We would like to welcome you all to visit and "HAVA" coffee and/or chat.

# Weekly Coffee Morning



Come in for a coffee or a brew, every wednesday morning from 9am

# Everyone Welcome

The School Annex, Hawksworth Wood Primary School

\* All drinks are free

### Parking outside School:

We have had a few complaints regarding the issue with cars parking on the yellow zigzag lines outside school. Please note that the back of school (Cragside field entrances) is very narrow and there was a little accident there last Friday.

Please park considerately around school to help us keep your children safe.



#### **FLU VACCINATIONS:**

This year, NHS England are requesting that we ensure every child is given at least two opportunities to receive the Flu vaccine. If you would like your child to receive the nasal or injectable Nonporcine flu vaccine in school, please click <a href="here">here</a> and fill out the form. This link will close on 14th October 2022.

This only applies if your child has **NOT** already had the Flu vaccine since Sept 2022.





